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From the Principal’s Desk
Reaching the end of Term 2 is always a point of reflection. Time seemingly goes quickly, yet
when we look back at the first semester, there is so much that has been achieved so far this
year.

Merit Assemblies
We recognised some of these achievements in Week 9 at our year group merit assemblies. 
It was a wonderful chance for our school and community to recognise the efforts that our
students put in each and every day. Congratulations to all students who received an award,
and thank you to the PBL team led by Brenda Baker for organising these wonderful
celebrations of student effort.

Debutante Ball
By the time of distribution, our P&C Debutante Ball will have occurred, which is an even bigger
event than normal this year with the largest number of Yr 11s participating in years. Well done
to these students for pushing themselves into something new, and thank you to our P&C, and
particularly Lisa Giddins, Sharyn Ellem and the support team behind the scenes making this
event a success.

New timetable for Term 3
As we look towards Term 3, it is important for students and families to know that we will be
implementing a new timetable for Terms 3 and 4. While I acknowledge another adjustment to
our timetable is somewhat disruptive, this is necessary due to the change in school budget
allocation that we were notified of in the first half of Term 2. In the interests of stability and
consistency, the semester break seemed to be the least disruptive time to make this change.
There will be some changes to classes in terms of which teacher is allocated, but many
classes will also stay with the same teacher and continue as they were previously. Please
contact the relevant year adviser if there are any specific issues or questions around your
child’s classes.

Year 11 2025 Subject selections
Year 10 begin the important process of choosing their pattern of study for 2025 and 2026 this
week, with our information session and opportunity to speak with faculty staff and head
teachers on Tuesday evening. Starting this process now allows us to work closely with
students across Term 3 to construct a Year 11 curriculum and timetable offering for 2025 that
satisfies as many people as possible. 

We are very proud of our work with Stage 6 students at Grafton High School. Whether
students are seeking apprenticeships and traineeships, striving for the highest of ATARs and
entry into universities across the country, or transitioning from our highly respected Support
Unit, we have proven that we have the skills, knowledge and offerings to assist in creating the
right pathway for all students, and I encourage all students and families to make contact with
the relevant staff members to discuss their aspirations and plans for the future, no matter what
direction this involves.



Staff Changes 
At the end of this term, we will see Marty Jelinek leave our school to take up a permanent
appointment at South Grafton High School. We thank Mr Jelinek for his enthusiastic work this
semester with us. 

We also farewell Kirrin Singh-Bajwa, who will be on leave for the remainder of 2024, and will
take up a position at Toormina High School in 2025. Ms Singh-Bajwa has been a permanent
Staff member at Grafton HS since 2015, and has had a positive impact on many students
and staff during that time. We thank her for her service to our students, and wish her well in
her new school.

I hope all students staff and families enjoy a safe restful and rejuvenating school holiday
break, and I look forward to continuing our positive work in Term 3.

Scott Dinham
Principal
Grafton High School

Grafton High School will again be participating in the state-wide annual Tell Them From Me
(TTFM) survey. The TTFM student, parent and teacher surveys have been used in NSW public
schools since 2013. The surveys provides data on a range of aspects of school life, practices
and procedures from the perspectives of students, parents and teachers. This data provides
valuable insights that can inform school planning and decision-making.

The TTFM student survey includes measures of engagement, wellbeing and classroom
experiences, reflecting effective teaching practices. The Snap 1 TTFM student surveys are now
open and students from Grafton High school will be completing these before the end of term.

The survey window closes Term 2, Week 10 (Friday 5 July 2024). Surveys take approximately
15 minutes to complete and students will be completing them during a class period before the
end of term.

If you do not wish your child to participate in this survey, please contact the school.

For further information, please visit:
https://education.nsw.gov.au/schooling/parents-and-carers/tell-them-from-me

Tell Them From Me Survey

Y10 into Y11



On 17 June the girls tennis team
competed at the North Coast finals becoming
the North Coast Champions after defeating
Mullumbimby High 5 sets to 3 making it a
very close final.

The girls will know progress to the CHS State
Knockout Finals in Nelson Bay in Term 3.

~ Miss McGarvie

Grafton High took to the courts on Thursday 6 June in Sawtell. The boys delivered a superb
performance, finishing in 2nd place against Toormina High. It was an excellent effort against a
very strong THS squad.

The girls were equally impressive, securing convincing wins against Coffs Harbour Senior College
and South Grafton. They are now the Mid North Coast Champions and advanced to the North
Coast final tournament. Well done to both teams!

~ Mr. Quayle & Miss McGarvie

SPORT  NEWS

Tennis News

North Coast Champions!

Congratulations
& good luck!



Rugby League News
Congratulations to the GHS U/14s rugby league team. They demonstrated a high level of
sportsmanship and were very competitive. They had a win over SGHS and went down to Orara
and Woolgoolga in close games. Well done boys.

Bella shows skill and talent in a number of sports but it is in Rugby that she excells.
Her enthusiasm and dedication to the sport have led to her selection in the NSW Country squad.
Congratulations Bella, well deserved!

Noah has his feet firmly on the ground, that’s unless he is soaring over opposition players in a
line-out. 

The Grafton Redmen under-14 captain has been selected in the NSW Country under-14s squad
after impressive performances for the Mid North Coast at the Country Championships.
Great work Noah!

Rugby League NSW Country Squad



North Coast Girls Hockey
Congratulations to the North Coast girls hockey team winning Gold at the NSW CHS hockey
carnival. Members of the team included 5 Grafton High School girls - Milla, Shelera, Shaniqua,
Shanae and Maia. 
Four girls were selected into the NSW CHS team to compete at the NSW Allschools tri series next
term - Shanae, Shelera, Shaniqua and Maia.
Also, a big congratulations to Maia for being named player of the tournament!

GHS Girls Hockey Update
There have been many young and enthusiastic
girls come along to our frosty Wednesday
morning trainings throughout Term 2. It is really
pleasing to see new faces having fun and
learning some skills and concepts along the way.
The depth of players at GHS is great and a
credit to the community clubs that the girls play
for each season.
We will continue to train as a squad of 20 or more in Term 3. This will assist in having some of
the more experienced players pass on their tips and tricks in the current season. 

A core group from the girls squad joined together recently to play rounds one and two of the NSW
CHS knockout competition, convincingly defeating both South Grafton High and also Bellingen
10-0 and 9-1 respectively. The standard of playing both matches was great, and it was pleasing
to see the girls combine well in both matches. Thanks to parents and grandparents who made the
trio to Coffs Harbour for the round 2 match. Some of the parents were able to capture some of
the moments of this second match. 

It is believed that the girls will now progress through to the final rounds to be held late term 3, with
Murwillumbah High School girls also proceeding through.
Training times and dates will be posted in Sentral after Week 1, Term 3.
~ Ms Baker and Ms Keats, Co-Coaches



Netball Teams Shine at Netball Schools Cup
On Wednesday 26 June, 28 students participated in the Schools Cup Netball day here in Grafton.
GHS had three teams representing the competitive girls High School divisions: the Year 7/8
Gangstas, Year 9 Nutters, and the Year 10 Goats. The event was a fantastic showcase of talent
and sportsmanship, held under lovely weather conditions that added to the day’s enjoyment. All
our students represented the school exceptionally well, demonstrating excellent sportsmanship
and team spirit.

A special mention goes out to the Year 7/8 Girls and the Year 10 Girls who both finished in the
top two teams in their divisions and have now advanced to the next round. The competition was
fierce, with high schools McAuley Catholic College and South Grafton High also in attendance.
Their hard work and teamwork were evident on the court, and they have set a high standard for
future competitions.

I would like to extend my heartfelt appreciation to Milla, Lily and Vinh who took on the important
role of umpiring. Their dedication and fair judgment were crucial to the smooth running of the
event. Additionally, a big thank you to Miss Moss, the parents and greater school community who
came to support our teams and students. Your presence and encouragement provided a
significant morale boost for the players and contributed to the day's success.

I am very proud of the girls' achievements and look forward to their continued success in the next
rounds. ~ Mrs Cavanagh



GHS Athletics Carnival
GHS Athletics Carnival was held on Monday 3 June 2024.
Students participated in events such as high jump, shot put,
discus, long jump, javelin, 100m, 200m, relay and novelty races.

It was great to see high participation with so much House spirit!
Students should be proud of their efforts and sportsmanship
shown. Well done!

Age champions and house champions will be published after
they have been announced and presented to students.

Special thank you to the GHS Coffee Shop for the refreshments
for the teachers. 

Further snaps from the day can be found on our facebook page. 



Zone Cross Country Results

NSW CHS Cross Country
Congratulations to all the students who participated to their potential in the Regional Cross
Country on Friday 21 June. Special mention to those that have earned a place to represent the
North Coast at the NSW CHS Cross Country Championships in Sydney.

Congratulations to all the students who competed in the Zone Cross Country on Friday 14 June.
Outstanding effort from all.



OUT AND ABOUT
 EXCURSIONS

Agriculture/STEM Career Expo
Years 10-12 Agriculture and Primary Industries students made the most of the opportunity to
attend the Agriculture/STEM Career Expo held at Tamworth. Student behaviour was wonderful
and participants thoroughly enjoyed the day in the crisp tablelands air.
 
There was a wide variety of career options on display for students to access. I’m sure some of
them will be inspired to follow a career path within the industry. 

This excursion was made possible and supported by the Educational Pathways Program (EPP)
which operates at our school to ensure students leave school well prepared for higher education,
training or employment. 

~ Mr Kelemec



Below left: Bree & Marty at NSW Parliament house.
Below right: Students with Member for Clarence, Richie Williamson. 

Secondary Schools Student Leadership
In Week 8, our School Captains, Bree and Marty, headed to Sydney to attend the Secondary
Schools’ Leadership day hosted by the Parliament of NSW. The excursion included a trip to
NSW Parliament House, where Members of Parliament answered some great questions from
students about politics and leadership; followed by a visit to the Houses of Parliament to watch
them in action as they debated the budget. The day concluded with a tour of Government House
and a meeting with The NSW Governor, Margaret Beazley. Bree and Marty joined the Captains
from South Grafton HS and Maclean HS for the excursion and all students were excellent
representatives of the Clarence Valley. 

Above: Clarence Valley’s School Captains looking very flash at Governor House. 



Looking great in their new polos!

Clarence Valley Close the Gap was held on Tuesday 4 June. Close the Gap is a program run by
Mudyala Aboriginal Corporation from Maclean, it is a great opportunity for school students to
come together from all over the region to share culture and assist in breaking down barriers.
Service providers also attended providing workshops and giveaways to all students, there were
also some NRL players attend for the day to inspire the students.
Grafton High School took approximately 60 students, who all had a great day and participated in
all activities provided, a great time was had by all and GHS received positive feedback from
Mudyala.

GHS Debating Teams
The first round of the 2024 Premier's Debating Challenge has been completed, with Grafton High
School collecting a clean sweep of victories!

Students from years 7-8 have formed 2 teams and have debated against students from Orara
High School and South Grafton High School on topics relating to education. Students from years
9-10 formed the third team and they also competed against a team from Orara High School.

All three teams provided a number of convincing arguments on some complex and topical
educational scenarios.

The next round of debates will be conducted late Term 2/early Term 3. Well done teams!



On Thursday Week 8, Year 11 Business Studies, Year 9 Commerce and the SRC worked
together to run Market Day in the quad. We had some excellent stalls this year, with items ranging
from bacon & egg rolls, hot chips, a number of bakery stalls, mixed lollies and a milkshake stand.
The day was a big success, with an enormous amount of interest and support from students and
staff alike. Every stall managed to make a profit this year, which is an outstanding effort!

The Market stalls made a combined total of just over $1200 in profit, which will be donated to the
Cancer Council and to Year 12 to go towards their formal. Well done and thank you to everyone
involved. 

AROUND THE
SCHOOL

Market Day in the QUAD



Thursday 27 June, CAPA/Languages and TAS presented
T Block Tunes. The weather played well and we were able to
entertain our guests in T Block using the deck for
performances. There was a lot of talent on show with
performances from Music Elective students in Years 10, 11
and 12. The food and beverages were flowing with Year 11
Hospitality whipping up some delicious treats! It was a great
turn out and an excellent opportunity for students to showcase
what they do so well. Thank you to all the students who
performed, prepared food and assisted with set up/pack down.
Thank you to the CAPA/Languages and TAS staff that helped
pull together a great night. And of course, a massive thank you
to all of the guests that were present to support our students.
See you at the next one!

T Block Tunes

SRC News
The SRC has been very busy over the last few months working on changes to the SRC
constitution. Discussions started at our leadership day at the end of Term 1, as the student reps
debated ways to make the SRC more effective. 

This term the SRC has consulted with the school executive staff, P&C and other schools, and has
spent many lunch times debating changes. The new constitution will be implemented at the start
of Term 3, ready for the SRC elections. The biggest change will be the election of 4 School
Captains, which will replace the Vice Captain roles. All SRC reps should be commended on their
efforts in marking these changes.
 

The SRC have also been busy volunteering at the parent teacher night, running the NAIDOC
BBQ and hosting morning tea for staff in Week 10 as a part of the Biggest Morning Tea Cancer
Council fundraiser. 

The recent Merit Assemblies were also hosted by SRC students, leading each year group through
the celebration of student effort and achievement. Thank you to all of the families and friends of
our community who joined with us throughout these celebrations. It was wonderful for our
students to feel so supported by the hundreds of parents and friends who attended throughout the
day.



Westlawn Public School hosted Bula Jugun Cultural Day on 12 June, where students from
Grafton High School, South Grafton High School and Primary and Infants schools within the
Clarence Valley attended. 

The day included language classes in Bundjalung and Gumbayngiir, Traditional Dance and
Didge, Ochre Skin Painting, Contemporary Dance and Traditional games that were facilitated
by Grafton High Year 11 and 12 Abstudy Students. The day was very well attended and
enjoyed by all.

Year 8 Japanese (8JAP1) students have been revising their speaking skills through a ‘speed
dating’ activity. 

Year 8 Japanese

Bula Jugun Cultural Day

Breakfast Club
GHS Breakfast Club is currently held on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays and offers a
range of breakfast options including toast, cereal, toasties, croissants, fruit & milo.

The program relies on donations from our very generous sponsors including Coles Grafton,
Woolworths Grafton and Farmer Lou’s. Their support allows us to continue providing nutritious
breakfasts for our students, ensuring they start their day with a full stomach and are ready to
learn! We are grateful for the positive impact this has on our students, helping to improve their
health, well-being and educational outcomes. 



Textiles
This semester, Year 7TM4 and 7TM7 classes have embarked on an exciting journey into the
world of textile art and sustainable design, resulting in a unique and culturally rich project:
reversible tote bags. This creative endeavour not only developed the students’ sewing skills but
also deepened their appreciation for Indigenous art and modern textile colouration techniques.

The reversible tote bag project introduced students to various aspects of textile design, from
pattern development through to sewing techniques including seams, hems and topstitching,
pockets and straps construction. The outer fabric of the tote bags features vibrant Aboriginal
designs, chosen to celebrate and honor the rich artistic traditions of Australia’s Indigenous
communities. Students could choose from an assortment of fabrics offered or supply their own.
This was further supported through the theoretical case studies of an array of Aboriginal Textile
designers known for their intricate patterns and bold colors. We learnt how they tell stories of
cultural significance and tell of the connection to the land with their designs.

Inside, the tote bags reveal a surprise: a custom tie-dyed lining created by the students
themselves. This aspect of the project allowed students to create a fully reversible bag and
experiment with an array of dying techniques, fabric binding methods and colour blending. The
tie-dye process, with its element of unpredictability, encouraged students to embrace creativity
and enjoy the unique results of their work. 

This project has been a wonderful opportunity for our Year 7 textiles students to explore their
artistic abilities while learning about and honouring Aboriginal culture. The reversible tote bags
they have created are not only practical and stylish but also a testament to their hard work and
creativity and will be on display to celebrate Naidoc Week at GHS. "I am very proud of their
efforts and I look forward to seeing what our budding designers will create next semester in the
Technology Mandatory course"  ~ Mrs Jessica Cavanagh (TAS teacher)



GHS would like to express our deep appreciation for the support
given to our SBAT (School Based Apprenticeship & Traineeship) students
by outside training organisations, such as ETC. 
At GHS, we are able to provide a quiet meeting space
where outside registered training organisations have
the opportunity to visit the SBAT students during their
study periods. This face to face meeting is instrumental
in supporting the SBAT students in a flexible and timely
manner in order to give them the best possible chance
to complete the training requirements of their SBAT. 
GHS would like to thank Vicky Hartmann, a trainer from
ETC, who is pictured meeting with Mia, a GHS SBAT
student in Year 12. Vicky has visited Mia on a regular
basis and has been invaluable in supporting Mia
throughout her SBAT journey. With Vicky’s dedication to visiting GHS, Mia will likely gain early
completion of her Cert III in Individual Support in Ageing prior to completing her HSC. Both Vicky
and Mia have formed a successful partnership to make the SBAT journey a positive and
enjoyable experience for all parties. Thank you Vicky and Mia! 

 

 

CAREERS

SBAT - It’s all about teamwork!

Ex-Alumni SBAT - Regional Finalist!
Ex-student Jorja, from class of 2023, was an
SBAT student who completed a traineeship for
Certificate III in Early Childhood Education and
Care at Westlawn Preschool, as part of her HSC.
Jorja recently attended the NSW Training Awards
as a top 3 finalist for the School-based Trainee of
the year. Although Jorja didn’t bring home the win,
she was presented with a gift voucher and a
certificate for this amazing achievement. Well
done Jorja! 

Jorja has now secured employment with the
preschool and has commenced studying her
Diploma. It is great to see the educational
pathways program creating successful career
opportunities for our SBAT students. 
 

The NSW Training Awards are conducted annually by Training Services NSW within the NSW
Department of Education to recognise outstanding achievement in the vocational education and
training sector. The Awards honour and reward the achievements of students, trainers/teachers,
registered training organisations and employers.



GHS PBL
SHARE AWARDS
Students recognised through assemblies and Year Meetings

ghs coffee shop

Grafton High School’s Positive Behaviour for Learning Team has been working hard in the
background to support staff in recognising student effort and achievement throughout the year.
Since the beginning of Term 1, GHS staff have now collectively entered more than 16500 positive
entries, recognising students who display and engage in SHARE values. Every fortnight at the
whole school assembly 6 students are recognised for positive effort and engagement through a
random draw, and are awarded a voucher donated by local businesses or the school. Our student
group are thrilled to have the opportunity to receive these random rewards, with students from
each year group being well-represented each week.

Again our PBL Team is extremely thankful for the ongoing support of our local businesses who
are kindly donating vouchers or tokens from their business to support our students. The Saraton
Theatre, Toast Café, Heart & Soul Café, M&J Logging and Summertime Electrical are to be
thanked for ongoing support. We also wish to extend our thanks to the GHS canteen staff and the
GHS Coffee shop staff for their donations to support our students and staff.

Our Year Meetings held each alternate week also see at least one student from each year group
recognised in this forum. A Year Adviser’s Award is issued to a student, for effort, achievement or
improvement.  

Congratulations to the recipients of these Term 2 awards, well done.

A HUGE THANK YOU TO OUR PBL SPONSORS
Grafton High School PBL Team

ghs canteen m&j lOGGING



Merit Award Presentation Assembly
THANK YOU to our families and friends who attended the Merit Assemblies. What a wonderful
way to end term 2 with the Merit Assemblies that were held last Tuesday. In total 380 students
from across the school received awards throughout the day. It was fabulous that we had more
than 200 family members and friends attend these ceremonies throughout the day to
acknowledge the achievements of our students’ achievements. 
For our school community; SAFETY, HONESTY, ACCEPTANCE, RESPONSIBILITY and
EFFORT, reflect values and expectations for all students.
 

180 students have achieved 30 or more positive entries throughout the year so far, being eligible
to receive a school Bronze Award - an excellent achievement that shows many students working
towards consistent effort and achievement in many areas of school life.  A further 200 students
were recognised through our Merit Assemblies by their teachers. Staff have recognised student
improvement, effort, excellence or commitment to their studies by issuing a Merit Award for their
subject area. It was great to see so many students across all the year groups receive these
awards at this formal event.

There were many helpers and staff who contributed in various ways, supporting this event to
occur.  A huge thank you to the staff for their data input and especially each member of the office
staff for sorting and printing certificates; to the SRC for hosting each year group assembly and
also to the photographers, ushers and support crews. The flowers supplied by Mrs Coles and
SLP2 and WISE 3 added a beautiful touch to our stage. Thanks everyone for your behind-the-
scenes work. 

As this is the first Merit Assembly function that has been hosted at GHS in recent years (for
various reasons), feedback regarding the event is sought.  If you were able to attend the function
and could provide some feedback this would assist the PBL Team in evaluating what the next
Merit Assembly/Function or a similar event may look like.

Your feedback via the below link would be much appreciated:
https://forms.gle/13VmNGeYj8WiWdfYA 

~ Ms Baker and the PBL Team



REMINDERS

P & C MEETINGS 
Term 3
Wednesday 7 August 7 2024
Wednesday 11 September 2024

Term 4
Wednesday 30 October 2024
Wednesday 4 December 2024

All meetings start at 6pm held at in the Common Room at Grafton High School. 

Y10 into Y11









You can find important updates and further information on our website, parent portal app and facebook page

https://grafton-h.schools.nsw.gov.au


